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May 30, 2017
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

“Now thanks be unto God, which always causeth us to triump in Christ, and maketh manifest
the savour of his knowledge by us mn every place.” (II Corinthians 2:14) Glory to God for
allowing us to continue to minister here in the Philippines.

For the month of May, we were visited by our friends from Honolulu, Hawaii, Josiah James
(JJ) and Jabez along with their dear friend, Dr. Joanna Montejar. As I have mentioned in my
previous newsletter, these are the sons of my bestman, Danny Pangilinan who worked with
the USAF computers during my tour of duty at Clark Air Force Base, Philippines. Once
again, their visit brought joy to our dear staff and students. Praising the Lord for their
generosity in providing the funds for the Microsoft Office and software needed for the
operation of our laptop computers for the school and church.

Another blessing is the opportunity to share the Bibles to Bro. Rodney Ignacio and his wife,
Carmen to give to their converts. This couple is serving in a Baptist Church in Masantol,
Pampanga, an hour south of our area. They are active in soul-winning and discipleship
program. Exodus 32:29 says, “..., Consecrate yourselves to day to the Lord,... that he may
bestow upon you a blessing this day.”

I am also thrilled to disciple Bro. George Baldwin every Wednesday afternoon. He served in
the United States Navy and has retired in the Philippines as mentioned in my last newsletter.
Please pray for his spiritual growth and his wife’s salvation.

Last but not least is our continuous tract distribution in Angeles City and in the neighboring
areas in Pampanga and Tarlac. With grateful hearts, we are compelled to share the gospel to
mdividuals we come in contact with. It 1s God who gives the increase seeing individuals
enlighten and eager to read God’s Word.

We are truly grateful for your prayers and faithful support to our ministry here in the
Philippines. Please continue to pray for our two sons, Christopher and Emmanuel who are in
America May God bless you.

In His Service,

Choas (,Uo‘u—zi,(_ha
Chris Woodley

Note: Please make check donations payable to BIO and designate Chris Woodley or

Deaf School Phi]lpl'ul\cb Thank you.
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